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Useful Contact Numbers

· Newcastle Society for Blind People – 0191 232 7292

· Social Care Direct on 0191 2788377 from 8am to 6pm

· In an emergency situation out of these hours contact the emergency duty team on 0191 2328520

· Victim Support on 0845 277 0977

· Newcastle Carers Centre on 0191 2603030

· Always contact the police or ambulance service in an emergency on 999 
· Non emergency police 101
Opening Hours

· Monday – closed

· Tuesday – Thursday – 9am-5pm

· Friday – 9am-4pm

Other Formats

This newsletter is available in large print, Braille, tape and email.  If you would like it in a different format please contact the office.  It is much cheaper for us to send the newsletters out by email.

Registered Charity No: 115815

Company Limited by Guarantee: 5865697
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Hello and welcome to our autumn newsletter
We are pleased to let you know that the office reorganisation is now complete, although it has been chaotic for a few weeks we are already seeing the benefits and as a result of the changes we are now able to offer more activities to you, details on page 5.
If you are attending any meetings or sessions in the next few weeks pop in and see us and have a look around, but remember the office is closed on Mondays. For those of you unable to call in we are having an open day on Friday 1st November from 10am – 3pm details on page 4 for more details.

The staff have been working really hard and the Board of Directors and I would like to thank them all for their hard work and as you will appreciate without them and our team of volunteers NSBP would be unable to provide such a wide range of services to you.

I hope you find the information useful in this newsletter, if you have anything you would like included in our next newsletter please let me know.

Marjorie Prince – CEO

Open Day

We plan to have an open day on Friday 1st November from 10am - 3pm this will give you an opportunity to look around the office. You can then join us on the 5th floor for refreshments. There will also be the opportunity to purchase a range of Christmas gifts including: Christmas cards, handmade jewellery, woodturning items and a range of hand knitted items made by our knit and natter group, these range from baby and children’s clothing to hand puppets and toys.

We will also have a raffle with a wide range of prizes. Tickets will be £1.00 for 5 and the raffle will be drawn at 3pm.

Please put the date in your diary as we would love to see as many of you as possible throughout the day, this will give you the opportunity to chat to the staff and meet old and new friends. 
Your opinion counts

Thank you for completing the ‘Your Opinion Counts’ questionnaire we sent out earlier this year. As a result of your comments we have decided to keep our base in MEA House and with the generous donation we received have been able to reorganise the office layout to enable us to extend the range of IT classes we are able to offer as well as increasing our range of activities and social groups.

New Groups

As I said at the beginning of this newsletter the new office layout has given us more scope to develop activities.  Please read below for more information.
Reminiscence group

We are planning to start a reminiscence group starting in November. Remember the good old days? Do you like to chat about the past? If so then this group is for you. This group will have occasional guest speakers talking about the history of Newcastle and a variety of topics to get you talking about the past.

Dorothy Morrison, one of our experienced volunteers, will be running this group.  Dorothy will be encouraging you to share experiences about your childhood memories, work, family and so much more. At the first session Dorothy will discuss your ideas on how the group should run and then plan the sessions around this to ensure that we are delivering what you want.

If you are interested in taking part in this reminiscence group please ring Dorothy on Tuesdays or Thursdays for more details.

Men’s group

We are planning to set up a group for men only as this is something people have requested in the past. This will give you a great chance to spend time with other men and chat about sport, hobbies, current affairs or whatever you like. We would like to hear your ideas as how this group should run. Do you want the occasional speaker or trip to the pub or a meal out or a day trip to a venue of your choice? 

Why not come along to a meeting at NSBP on Tuesday 15th October at 2pm and share your ideas to enable us to start planning the group and to organise some male volunteers to support the group. We plan to start this group in January.

We hope to see as many of you as possible on 15th October  however, if you cannot make the meeting but would like to be involved or share your idea’s please give us a call on: 0191 2327292

Art and Craft sessions
We are currently working with Gosforth Adult Learning to start some short courses next January in sculpture and textile art. For those serious artists amongst you some accredited courses may also be available.

If you think these courses may be for you please let us know.  Once we have numbers of people who are interested we can discuss this Gosforth Adult Learning to finalise arrangements. 

IT classes

We hope to have our new computers before Christmas ready for the IT classes restarting in January. We hope to extend the range of classes we offer and are currently working with Gosforth Adult Learning to devise a programme for January. Details of all courses on offer will be detailed in the next newsletter which you will receive the last week in November. We will however be continuing the creative writing class, email and scanning and introduction to computing.

Great North Run
This year we have had been fortunate to have four people doing the Great North Run and raising funds for NSBP, They are: James, Jamie, David and Graham. So a big thank you to each of them for taking part in the race and raising funds for NSBP. If anyone would like to sponsor the runners we are still collecting money, this will go towards purchasing new equipment for the IT classes.

We are currently looking for runners for next year’s Great North Run, do you know anyone who may be interested? If so we would love to hear from them. We would like to book around 15 places for 2014.
Taxis

NSBP have been fortunate over the last 3 years to have funding to pay for the cost of taxis for those people who have been unable to access our services due to poor sight, health or mobility problems. Unfortunately this funding has now finished and therefore we are now asking for a contribution of £2.00 per journey towards the cost of the taxis. 

Belmont Hotel holidays

The Belmont Hotel in Llandudno, Wales is a hotel run by The Royal Blind Society and specialises in providing holidays for blind and visually impaired guests. They are currently offering a range of holidays before Christmas including all inclusive packages in October, Turkey and Tinsel holidays and Christmas cracker deals throughout November and early December.

If this is something you may be interested in please contact the hotel directly on: 01492 877770 or Email: belmonthotel@royalblindsociety.org or check out the latest deals on their website: www.royalblindsociety.org.uk
Vision to Work

Are you visually impaired and looking for a job but feel you need some support to develop your skills and support to find a job? If so why not consider contacting Vision to Work who offer specialist advice, IT courses, basic numeracy and literacy mentoring, job searches and any other support you may require to help you to find your ideal job.

If this is something that may interest you please contact any of the following:

Henshaws society for blind people – 0191 265 3031

Andrea Satterthwaite at Newcastle city learning – 0191 2773550 

Rachel Beadle at Newcastle College – 0191 2004197
Young at Heart Group

This group may be small in number but is going from strength to strength. The group have recently enjoyed a tour around the BBC studios and a guided tour around the Theatre Royal. 

The group would welcome new members and are having a meeting at NSBP on Tuesday 15th October at 10.30am to plan for the next 3 months and to plan a Christmas meal out together. If you would like to come along contact Julia on: 0191 2327292 for more details.

Calendars and diaries

Once again the year is nearly over and we are thinking about 2014, with that in mind we now have large print diaries and calendars in stock. The calendars cost £3.85 and diaries cost £4.95 you can call into the office to purchase these or ring up and we will put one aside for you or post them out to you.

Wish 13 Tokens

Once again the Evening Chronicle is donating a share of £35,000 to local charities. We are again collecting tokens this year to support the ‘Knit and Natter’ group. Please ask your friends, colleagues and family to save them for NSBP as the more tokens we collect the bigger share of the money we receive. 

Stamps will be printed in the Evening Chronicle from 14th of October.  Once again we have enclosed a stamped addressed envelope to enable you to send the tokens you have collected back to NSBP at no cost to yourself. Thank you.

AGM
We are pleased to inform you that Mima Catton was elected to our Board of Directors at the AGM in June. Mima is a professor at Northumbria University and her expertise in research includes Health promotion with older people and people with mental health issues. Mima is currently working closely with NSBP in a bid to conduct research into falls with people who have a visual impairment.

Kenneth Robson and Professor Maureen Gillman both resigned from the Board at the AGM. The NSBP Board of Directors and the staff would like to take this opportunity to thank them both for their contribution to the Board and NSBP and wish them both all the best for the future.

Awards

The learners from the creative writing and email classes were presented with certificates of achievement at the AGM from Adult Learners Week in recognition to their commitment to learning. So congratulations to the students, tutors Karin and Zarina and the volunteers who support these IT classes.

Davy Doyle attends the creative writing class and he wrote this poem about the creative writing class and receiving his certificate. This was read out at the AGM.

It’s the AGM today

The IT class have won a prize

By the way that we’ve been taught

It comes as no surprise

Karin is our tutor

She helps us all she can

If we make an error

There’s no need for terror

For Karin always has a plan

We are not a large group

One lady and four men

Two volunteers Nigel and Ed

They help us plan the way ahead

We have coffee or tea

Then a biscuit or two

And talk about things

Or people we knew

Then it’s back to the keyboard

To type words anew

And perhaps win more prizes

For me and for you

Wylie cards

Do you ever have difficulty explaining to people what you can see? John Wylie developed a set of cards depicting the Tyne Bridge with the Sage in the background. One side shows how someone with 20 20 vision would see things and the other shows the same picture as someone with the main 6 eye conditions would see the same picture. If you have Macular Degeneration, Diabetic Retinopathy, Glaucoma, Retinitis Pigmentosa, Cataracts and Homonymous Hemianopia and live in Newcastle we can send a credit size card out to you free of charge, if you live outside Newcastle and would like one sent to you there is a small charge for these. You can find out more about the Wylie cards on our website: www.nsbp.co.uk
Audio described performances

Do you love the theatre but find it difficult to follow what is happening? Why not try booking up to see an audio described performance.  Audio description is a great way for anyone who finds it difficult to see the details of a performance to still enjoy coming to the theatre. You can access the audio description from anywhere in the theatre using personal headphones that will be given to you when you arrive. Always let the box office know when you book your tickets that you would like to use this service. There are a number of audio described performances coming to Newcastle’s theatres over the next few months, to find out more call into your chosen theatre or call them on:

Theatre Royal Box Office – 08448 112121

Live theatre Box office: 0191 2321232

Mac outing

The Mac group are going to The Sea Hotel in South Shields on Tuesday 22nd October. This will replace the October MAC group meeting. The cost of this trip is £17 per person, this will include return coach travel from Newcastle to the Sea Hotel in South Shields There will be a choice of three main courses (excluding drinks) followed by  an entertainer providing a sing along.

If you would like to book a place please ring the office on 0191 2327292.  Places are limited and Mac group members will be given priority.

I am sure many of you are now aware that Christmas is creeping around the corner with all the items appearing in the shops!  So time to discuss our Christmas outing.

This year NSBP is offering a Christmas outing on Monday 2nd December for the Mac group to have a meal with entertainment at the Grand Hotel in Tynemouth.  Letters will be coming out shortly to the Mac group with menu choices.  The trip will cost £27 and will include a three course lunch, entertainment and return transport.
Places are limited on this trip so please call and reserve your place.  The trip is open to all members, however, Mac members will have first choice.  Please call the office on 0191 232 7292 to speak to a member of staff about this trip.  A letter with more details will be coming out to all Mac group members shortly.
Empowerment project

The Empowerment project is half way through its second year with NSBP. The Empowerment Officer, Julie McCormack, has been working hard at ensuring the voice of visually impaired people is heard within local services.

Julie has been attending the regional transport group meetings where they are focusing on improving public transport for visually impaired people across the region. The group have two priorities; first is to campaign for Audio Visual Announcements and the second is to promote driver training with a focus on the needs of visually impaired people.

The Audio Visual Announcements will help to orientate the passenger with information about what the next stop is. The driver training should help drivers understand the needs of visually impaired people to ensure that the service is fully accessible.

Julie was involved with a research group at NSBP that is run by Northumbria University. They looked at the access to social and leisure activities. The researchers spoke to a few of NSBP members and have produced information that will become a chapter in a disability research book. The group hope to gain further funding to continue their research in 2014.

Julie is now working with Northumbria University on a new project, looking into falls affecting visually impaired people. If the University are successful in gaining the funding to carry out this research this will start early in 2014. If you are interested in taking part in this research please call NSBP on 0191 2327292 and speak to Julie McCormack.

Julie would like to thank you for taking part in the Your Opinion Counts survey and is currently working to implement suggestions made by NSBP members. If you would like to add any suggestions then please call Julie.

Volunteers needed
Have you or someone you know have a few spare hours a week to visit people with sight loss in their own home who are often isolated and lonely. If so we would love to hear from you. Expenses will be paid and training given to anyone wishing to become a home visitor. If this is something you would like to do please ring Julie on 0191 2327292 or email her: Julie@nsbp.co.uk 
Magnifier for Sale

Chris Newman has a Smart view Synergy P1 Desktop Magnifier (20 inch screen) for sale at £850 or offers in that region, it is in excellent condition and has a 2 year guarantee (from June 2012). If this is something you may be interested in contact Chris on: 01670 715911. Free delivery is available in the Newcastle area.

Please be advised that this item is not for sale from NSBP but advertised on behalf of Chris.

Safeguarding section
If you are concerned about a crime, your safety or you feel that you or someone you know is being targeted, bullied or abused please ring the office and talk to Marjorie.  She will support you to report your concerns and support you for as long as required. You can speak to her on 0191 2327292.

SA statistics
Newcastle safeguarding unit received 1470 alerts in 2012-2013 an increase of 39 since the previous year. Physical abuse is still the most common in Newcastle followed closely by neglect and financial abuse. The most common perpetrators are paid workers closely followed by family members.

Safe reporting centre
NSBP is a safe reporting centre and we work closely with Northumbria police to encourage people to report crime and in particular disability hate crime. If you feel that you have been a victim of crime or targeted due to your visual impairment please ring us or call into the office to see how we can support you to report a crime.

Often people feel vulnerable and either are unable to get to the police station or do not want the police to visit them at home. We can offer a safe environment with support from staff at NSBP who will contact the police for you and support you when you talk to the police if you want them to. 
Safeguarding project evaluation
The safeguarding project has been running for 6 years now and during that period the project has received 289 concerns of abuse or suspected abuse. Here at NSBP people who are blind or visually impaired are often seen as vulnerable and more at risk. Financial abuse is more common against our members, as often they rely on other people to help them manage their finances.

If you have been targeted or need someone to talk to in confidence please ring 0191 2327292 and speak to Marjorie.

During the 6 years 1,270 people have been trained in safeguarding adults by Marjorie Prince, these include: NSBP staff, directors, volunteers, service users and professionals working throughout the city with vulnerable adults.

NSBP are currently applying to various funders to enable us to continue this project, we would like to thank Comic Relief, Esmee Foundation and the Northern Rock Foundation for their funding and ongoing support. 
Keeping safe
Autumn has arrived and the dark nights are fast approaching. Please make sure that you keep windows and doors locked and don’t answer your door to strangers. If door to door sales people knock please don’t let them in, ask them to go away or come back when you have a trusted friend, neighbour or relative with you.

Dates for your diary

October

· Tues 1st - Sensory Issues group (Newcastle Hospitals, Improving access to services).
· Tues 15th - Young person’s planning meeting.

· Tues 22nd - Mac group outing to the Sea Hotel.

· Wed 30th - CU Wednesday group. (Afternoon Tea).
November

· Friday 1st - Open Day from 10am – 3pm  
· Tues 5th - Sensory issues group (Tinnitus) 
· Wed 20th - Mac group (Stuart Keilty – Newcastle CAB)
· Wed 27th - CU Wednesday (Christmas quiz and party)
December

· Mon 2nd - Mac group Christmas party at the Grand Hotel in Tynemouth
· Tues 3rd - Sensory Issues group (Christmas Party)
· Wed 18th - Christmas coffee morning

· Wed 18th - Carol singing in Eldon Square
· Fri 20th – Carol singing in Eldon Square
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